ALPINE MASTER GARDENER VOLUNTEER

MINUTES OF A BRIEF SUMMER MEETING

July 23, 2008

RICHARD KETTNER’S GARDEN

Call to order – Susan Dengler called the meeting to order at 6:30, Susan announced that the MGVs have been asked by United Way and Team Depot to assist in developing a plan and planting new landscaping materials around their building. According to Randy Goddard, MG and Team Depot member, July 25-26 will be the renovation weekend and volunteers would be greatly appreciated.


Susan asked that members collect new pine cones and bring them to the meeting in August. She is also in need of  5”-8” styrofoam balls and 12” or smaller wire wreath frames. All these are to be used for decoration for the Fall Workshop or to sell at that time.  Also please bring donations for door prizes.  The board will fill  baskets with  these prizes.  


Amanda Charles sent word that the Fall Workshop plans are progressing with Janet Macunovich slated to speak on Plants of Christmas Lore and then teach each participant how to make a Christmas decoration to take home using materials found in the garden.  Cost for the 4 hour session, including materials, will be $30 and count as 4 educational hours.  Date is Saturday, September 27, 9 am to 1pm with doors opening at 8:15am.  There will be a bulb sale headed by Cynthia Hilling.  Jean Brown passed around a request for people to sign up for clean-up and Annette Yasin requested names of people who could bake cookies or muffins for the breaks.
Secretary’s Report – May and June minutes presented.  Can be seen on AMGV web site

Treasurer’s Report – Julie Kraus: June 2008  - Total Assets are $1956.72 with 62 paid members including 18 provisional members. Garden Groups:


Hummingbird Garden – Jean Brown:  Jean reported that a temporary sign was posted for the Hummer Garden thanks to Jeanne Freymuth and maintenance continues. The laying of some brick will be done in September.


Friendship Garden – Annette Yasin: The Friendship Garden was looking good for the Demo Garden Anniversary. Many thanks to all who weeded, planted, painted and mulched.  Many thanks to Carol Buxton for providing us with details of existing plants and taking additional care of the garden through the week.  

 Herb Garden – Betty Steinoff: There was much activity in this overgrown garden to get it looking very presentable for the Anniversary.  The task was well accomplished.  Randy Goddard is looking into procuring a quantity of mulch to be used in the domo garden.  It was proposed that his gas expenses be covered by those gardens using his mulch. The members agreed.


Perennial Garden – Cynthia Hilling: The group has developed a 14 month plan for the Perennial Garden including new design and plantings. This group requests members to save perennials for planting in this garden.  


Demo Garden – Carol Buxton:  Carol reminded us that the demo gardens needed plants that are food and shelter for native critters, easy to maintain and drought and high wind tolerant


MGV Coordinator – Jeanne Freymuth: Jeanne asked for photos of all groups working on projects like the “team gardens” be sent to her by Sept 1 for the fall Newsletter.  Emmet County is hosting MGV Training Classes in Boyne City beginning September 2, 2008 from 5:30-8:30pm at the Boyne City Library, in case you know of anyone interested in becoming a MGV.  The next class in Otsego County will be 2010.
Program: Tour of Richard Kettner’s beautiful shade garden with its unique art and deer deterring methods.
Education hours: ½ hour
Next meeting at Annette Yasin’s Garden, 7575 Hayes Tower Rd., on August 27, 2008.  From the north – take M32 to Hayes Tower and turn south, go 7.5 miles to 7575 on your left.  From the south take Mancelona Rd. (C38) to Hayes Tower and go 1.5 miles north to 7575 on your right.  Please car pool , if possible, as parking is limited. 

